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Ahmad Khalifa,MD FAAN

I feel honored to be nominated to the Eastern Mediterranean Commission. I regard the CEMA as an active and productive international body working as a team to meet the needs of people with epilepsy in our region and fully support strategies outlined by the President-Elect, Prof. S.Moshé. 

I hope to be able to contribute to the implementation of these goals on the background of my professional expertise and the experience gained while being involved in many initiatives and events  in ILAE  and collaboration  with WFN, EFNS,and PAUNS.
With a background in general neurology, for about 20 years I am taking care of patients with epilepsy.  Currently I am head of neurology,neurophysiology,and internal medicine departments in Damascus hospital.  My primary areas of  interest is epilepsy and stroke. I am fortunate to mentor young doctors in their training in neurology residency, with more than 100 completed speciality dissertations under my supervision. 
I have the privilege to established  the Syrian Chapter of Epilepsy,and to be the president of the chapter and Syrian Society of neurosciences.This opportunity allow me to concentrate on the subjects related to Epilepsy in all our meetings and congresses since 1997.
I had the privilege to serve in the Organizing and/or Scientific Advisory Committees of several regional and Mediterranean Congresses.I am the president of PAUNS congress 2010-Damascus.
Considering education as a major commitment, I am the Syrian coordinator with the WFN-CME,
Since it's establishment  in early 2003.I arranged more than 35 courses,of different topics of Continuum ,which rotate several times in all regions of Syria(train of sceince).
Due to high rate of consanguinity in our region,we have a lot of familial epilepsy,and we have to collaborate to increase the genetic studies in this region,with the help and support of ILAE.

The increasing burden of epilepsy worldwide, coupled with the dismal economic situation, pose unprecedented challenges to the ILAE in the next term.  
However, difficult times foster innovation and cooperation.  If  nominated and elected  I  will  do my  best to follow and enrich  ILAE  traditions and to promote:

· education (with focus on integrated system of on-site and distant comprehensive educational activities)
· research (especially considering collaborative research projects)
· optimization of  epilepsy care and providing comprehensive epileptology in countries with different level of resources

· Improving the lines of communication and strengthening cooperation between epilepsy professionals all over the world.  
